

28 March 2023

Dear Valued Members,

Extension of Outdoor Swimming Pool Closure

The Club have appointed a Swimming Pool Specialist during Annual Inspection to conduct Subsidence and Leakage Testing as well as Electrical Testing in January and February, 2023 respectively. We are regretted to inform that subsidence, water leakage and potential risk of the electricity system at the Outdoor Swimming Pool are existed due to wear and tear over long years of operation.

To ensure the quality and safety of all our members in using the Club Facilities, a resolution was passed at the Joint Meeting of Recreation Sub-Committee and Maintenance & Construction Sub-Committee on 14 March 2023 that a further Radar Structure diagnosis assessment on the Outdoor Swimming Pool will be conducted in order to locate any further structural risks that are potentially existed.

Enhancement work on Swimming Pool electrical system will be carried out for the sake of safety of all members, to comply with the "Swimming Pool Regulation" Cap. 132, Section 42 and "Electricity Ordinance" Cap. 406 Electricity (Wiring) Regulations.

Due to the time required to arrange the above tests and uncertain factors. The closure date of the Outdoor Swimming Pool will be extended until further notice. Updated information will be announced in due course.

For any enquiries, please contact Recreation Department at 2397 4311.

We are sorry for any inconvenience caused and thank you for your kind attention.

Recreation Department Yau Yat Chuen Garden City Club

